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History of the Strategic Priorities Fund
On December 15, 2016, the Blaine City Council adopted a resolution accepting the determination of the North Suburban Hospital District (NSHD) to dissolve and petitioned the NSHD to proceed with the requirements of dissolution. In early 2019 the NSHD adopted a formal dissolution plan and a resolution directing the transfer of NSHD funds.

On April 1, 2019, pursuant to the dissolution plan and resolution, the City Council accepted a check for $2,648,000 from the NSHD, representing Blaine’s share of funds remaining after the dissolution of the hospital district.  At the May 6, 2019 Workshop, the Council consensus regarding these funds was to (1) create a separate fund to be used pursuant to Council priorities as established at a later date and (2) set aside $100,000 of the proceeds to be used as a matching grant to assist in funding for the new Veterans Memorial Park. Per this direction, the City’s Strategic Priorities Fund was established and on October 7, 2019 a payment of $100,000 to Veterans Memorial Park was approved. 

In 2021, the City Council directed that $325,000 of the city’s general tax levy be allocated to the Strategic Priorities Fund and in December 2021, the council authorized the transfer of $4.2 million of unrestricted General Fund reserves to the Strategic Priorities Fund. For 2022, Council directed that $250,000 of the city’s general levy be allocated to the fund. At the adoption of this policy, the Strategic Priorities Fund has a balance of roughly $7.3 million.

Since the inception of the Strategic Priorities Fund, the City Council has expressed its intent to develop a policy that governs expenditures from the fund. Per Council discussions, it was intended that the fund be used only for items that the Council considers to be of high priority for accomplishing established strategic initiatives. Additionally, Council has expressed a desire to establish a strategy whereby, in the event of an economic downturn, the City would have a funding source from which to draw to maintain basic service levels without putting undue pressure on the tax levy. This policy incorporates the above parameters and is modeled after the City’s Capital Improvement Fund Policy, including the requirement that expenditures from the fund must be supported by at least five (5) affirmative votes of the Council. 


Policy Statement
It is intention of the city council that the Strategic Priorities Fund be used only after careful deliberation and for two primary purposes:
· As a funding source for items considered to be of high priority for accomplishing established strategic initiatives
· As a supplemental, levy-stabilizing funding source from which to draw to maintain basic service levels in the event of an economic downturn

Strategic Initiatives 
Expenditures or transfers from the Strategic Priorities Fund shall be made only after careful deliberation by the City Council. Use of funds for strategic initiatives must:
1. [bookmark: _Hlk112167604]Identify that the project has sufficient community-wide benefit which is consistent with established strategic initiatives, city goals, or programs.
2. [bookmark: _Hlk112167638]The project will advance or achieve one or more of the strategic initiatives identified in the City’s adopted Strategic Plan

[bookmark: _Hlk112167916]The specific project to be funded and the amount of funds to be appropriated for the project shall be incorporated into an authorizing resolution adopted by an affirmative vote of at least five councilmembers. 

Supplemental Levy Stabilization 
Use of funds to supplement the General Fund Budget to avoid large fluctuation in the city’s property tax levy shall be considered only when conditions of an economic downturn exist as established in this policy and measured by: 
· A decline in the City’s overall taxable property value of 0.5%
· A decline in non-property tax revenue equal to 5% of annual budgeted revenue
· [bookmark: _Hlk112167829]A mid-year decline in revenue to the extent that the General Fund’s reserves would be depleted but for a transfer from the Strategic Priorities Fund.

The specific amount to be appropriated for use a supplemental General Fund revenue source shall be incorporated into an authorizing resolution adopted by an affirmative vote of at least five councilmembers. 

In addition to funds currently on hand in the Strategic Priorities Fund, the city council may at any time and at its discretion, direct that funds be deposited into the fund. Once placed into the Strategic Priorities Fund, the funds shall be subject to the requirements of this policy.
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